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Community Center General Meeting

Mission Bay Homeowners

Mission Bay Preserve Homeowners
December 8, 2018
Meeting Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 9:03 AM
A sign-up sheet was provided and those in attendance included:
	Dennis Duty, Mission Bay & Preserve Board of Directors and Steering Committee 
	Russ & Barb Pilcher
	Jan & Bruce Agrella

	Bob Martin, Mission Bay Board of Directors
	Mike Shoquist, CCR Committee
	Deborah Chapman

	Rick LaPiana, Mission Bay Board of Directors
	Wayne Finney, Design Review Committee Chairman
	Sherry Davis

	Meg Fair, Preserve Board of Directors, Steering Committee and Finance Committee
	Sharon Finney
	Ken & Linda Clawson

	Roger Norgaard, Mission Bay Steering Committee, Finance Committee
	Connie Brownell
	Nancy Hackethorn

	Ralph Brownell, Mission Bay Steering Committee Chairman, Finance Committee
	Sonja Manley
	Steve Eschenbacher

	Joe Kennedy, Preserve Steering Committee and Representative to Mission Bay Steering Committee
	Mary Martin
	Richard Carlyle

	Cynthia Hoelscher, Mission Bay Steering Committee and Finance Committee Chairman
	Laurie Schmitt, Social Committee Co-hairman
	Don Davis



	Allen Bone, Mission Bay Steering Committee
	Vicki Pfeiffer
	Bruce Bowman

	Gary Goodman, Mission Bay Steering & Finance Committee
	David Coffman, CCR Committee Chairman
	Alice Oechsli, Mission Bay Design Review Committee

	Rod Fair, Preserve Design Review Committee
	Rhea Ashmore, Mission Bay Design Review Committee
	Pam DeNevi

	Dave Rittenhouse, Preserve Steering Committee and Finance Committee
	Suz Rittenhouse, Preserve Design Review Committee
	Gary DeNevi, Mission Bay Design Review Committee

	Ray Beck, Preserve Board of Directors
	Jamie Seguino
	Bob Gorder, Preserve Design Review Committee

	Ginny DuBrucq, Social Committee
	Ron & Myrna Simon
	Jim Sohm, Preserve Design Review Committee

	Melanie Brooks, Association Manager
	Cindy Dunshee, Preserve Steering Committee
	Rick Dunshee

	Karen Swan, HOA Accountant
	
	


Melanie Brooks, Mission Bay Homeowners Association Manager, opened the meeting.  Proof of due notice was provided in accordance with the by-laws, on November 26th 2018. Call of roll was made and sign-up sheets were provided for all homeowners attending. New members to the Mission Bay Community were welcomed. Melanie said that this is the yearly financial meeting for the Community Center, and is for the purpose of sharing and discussing proposed 2019 budgets.
A motion was made by Dave Rittenhouse to approve the minutes from the June 9th 2018 summer general meeting, and seconded by Bruce Bowman - all members present voted in favor of approving.

Introductions were made of the Mission Bay HOA Steering Committees, Finance Committees and Boards of Directors:

MISSION BAY:

Mission Bay Board of Directors – Dennis Duty- president, Bob Martin-Vice President, and Rick LaPiana- Secretary
Mission Bay Steering Committee – Ralph Brownell - (2018-2019) Chairman, Joe Kennedy- Representative from the Preserve, Cynthia Hoelscher, Roger Norgaard, Gary Goodman, Allen Bone, David Coffman, and Joe Gencarelli (in remembrance)
Finance Committee – Cynthia Hoelscher - Chairman, Roger Norgaard, Gary Goodman, Ralph Brownell, and Allen Bone.
MISSION BAY PRESERVE:

Mission Bay Preserve Board of Directors – Dennis Duty- President, Meg Fair-Vice President, Ray Beck-Secretary
Mission Bay Preserve Steering Committee – Meg Fair, Joe Kennedy-representative to Mission Bay from the Preserve, Cindy Dunshee, George Mahoney, Dave Rittenhouse- interim representative to Mission Bay from the Preserve
Mission Bay Finance Committee – Meg Fair, Joe Kennedy, Dave Rittenhouse

Melanie thanked all of the community members listed above that contribute their time, talents and experience utilized in developing the 2019 budgets-working for the good of the community and watching out for Mission Bay’s bottom line.

2019 Mission Bay Community Center proposed Budget 

Cynthia Hoelscher, Finance Committee Chairman, presented the Community Center Proposed Budget for 2019. 
She began by discussing the process in developing each year’s budget;

· The Finance Committee Prepares and submits the budget draft to the Steering Committee. 
· The Steering Committee reviews and makes any necessary changes before submitting the draft to the HOA membership for comments. 
· The proposed budget is presented and discussed at the winter general meeting. 
· The Board of Directors approves the final budget after the winter general meeting.
The highlight of the Community Center 2019 budget is a $0 per lot increase in dues. This keeps CC total dues at $76 per month, per homeowner, for the Community Center. The breakdown is $66 for monthly operating expenses and $10 for the maintenance reserve. There is no anticipated special assessment for 2019. 
Lease income is the same as in 2018 at $6K for the year - $3K prepaid in two installments. Common room rental income is projected at $750.

Planned expenditures from the Community Center Reserve Fund for 2019 include:

· Repair exterior stone masonry columns, walls

$10,000
· Replace 4 Chaise lounge at pool



$ 2,000
· Replace Pool Summer and Winter Covers


$12,000

· Parking lot Crack Repair



            $ 1,000
· Tennis Courts – resurface/irrigation



$ 2,000
TOTAL






$27,000
Planned expenditures from the Community Center Reserve fund for 2019 (only if necessary)

· Replace Refrigerator/oven, dishwasher


$ 3,000
· Repaint Clubhouse interior




$ 7,500
· Replace Hot water heaters (2)



$ 1,800
· Replace PreCor Elliptical Trainer



$ 7,500
· Replace Recumbent Bike




$ 4,200
· Replace Exercise Room Carpet



$ 5,000
TOTAL






$29,000
The total for all reserve projects is $58,000.

The projected balance of the Community Center Reserve fund on December 31, 2018 is $137,836. The projected balance on December 31, 2019 is $116,448. This includes the $29,000 of only-if-necessary projects. At this time there is no indication of any assessments necessary.
Past due accounts in the proposed 2019 budget include 6 developer owned lots and 5 privately owned lots. Actual past due balances for the Community Center as of December 8, 2018 include $ 20,948.42 for 3 private Mission Bay lots, $ 2,239.97 for I Preserve lot, and $45,909 for Soward lots ($37,776.56 in Mission Bay, and $4,516.96 in the Preserve}. The question was raised as to how many lots there are in Mission Bay – Karen Swan shared that there are 201 lots in Mission Bay and 72 in the Preserve.
The Community Center mortgage and loan is funded by Glacier Bank/Community Bank at a 5-year fixed rate of 4.99% balloon. The current mortgage balance is $ 410,367.81. There are 10 years left on the loan with a maturity date of October 5, 2028. Jamie Seguino asked why we are prepaying on the mortgage when the rate is so good? He asked/suggested the HOA consider a stock investment as an alternative.
The Community Center 2019 budget will be posted on the Mission Bay website upon approval of the Board of Directors. www.missionbayhoa.com. Password: mbhoa. Supplementary schedules supporting the budgets will also be posted.
Year end results for 2018 will be posted in February, 2019.
Social Committee Report

Laurie Schmitt presented the Social Committee report, and introduced the individuals on the committee. The committee is comprised of the following homeowners: Bob and Mary Martin, Doug and Laurie Schmitt, Allen and Linda Bone, Janice Donovan, Mark Gelernter and Ginny DuBrucq and Dale and Linda Stoverud. The Martins will be resigning in 2019 after 8 years of service. She thanked Bob and Mary Martin for their leadership and great teamwork. She introduced Ginny DuBrucq as her new co-chairman on the committee.

She also thanked all in the community that have participated in the events and especially the organization, set-up and take down of each event. Events such as Chinese New Year, Cinco de Mayo celebration, 4th of July parade and brunch, Music at the Pool and Oktoberfest continue to be successful and the committee has been able to contribute 4 patio chairs this year to the Community Center as a result of funds raised at the events. Laurie also thanked Janice Donovan for her contributions as organizer and with décor. The annual Christmas luncheon will be next Wednesday at 12:00, and will be held for the first time at the Mission Bay Community Center. There will be a white elephant gift exchange after the luncheon for all wishing to participate.
New Business
Ralph Brownell presented a special report on tennis court use at Mission Bay – history of court use, historical costs of maintenance and possible considerations for future use of this space. 

He shared a 4-point action plan for considering future alternative use vs. keeping tennis courts as they currently are.

4 POINT ACTION PLAN:

· History of Tennis Courts and use at Mission Bay.
· History of Tennis Court expenses

· Detailed Bid Process

· Presentation of above results and recommended actions to be presented at the HOA Summer meeting in June 2019.

Ralph shared that the tennis courts have cost the HOA approximately $65,000 over the past 11 years, an average of $5,902 per year. With 273 lots, this brings the cost to $22 per lot per year. $ 40,000 has been spent in the past 5 years alone, which is about 60 percent of this total. Looking at this 5-year period, this is an average maintenance cost of $ 8,000 per year/ $30 per lot per year. (The clay courts were built in 2002 for approximately $43,000).  He suggested taking costs related to maintaining clay courts and re-allocating them to a more cost-effective court use. Meg Fair asked about the proposed use and Ralph responded that current suggested use would include one tennis court and the addition of two pickleball courts with a new concrete or asphalt lower maintenance surface.
HOA GENERAL UPDATES

Melanie gave a general update on Community Center projects. She reminded everyone to update their contact information at the door. She reported that Community Center event reservations continue to be good and that the Great room has activities scheduled most days of the week. There are new tables and chairs on order for the great room that will be delivered in about three weeks. This purchase was an approved Reserve Fund purchase for 2018. Three of the tables are the same size as the current tables and two are larger (54” wide) for 6-8 players. There is also an astrological clock that will be installed so that exterior lights can be timed in conjunction with sunlight/sundown. 

She encouraged homeowners to use the Center for their special events. The room rental continues to be $50 for Mission Bay Homeowners; there are sign-up sheets in the HOA office. She thanked all committee members for their time commitments and contributions, and encouraged new members of the community to participate if interested. 
There was a special note of thanks for all who contributed to the development of the 2019 budgets. A note of remembrance was shared for Joe Gencarelli, whose dry wit, clever humor and humanitarian ways will be missed. He contributed greatly through leading the Steering Committee as chairman, and working on the CCR and Finance committees.
.

Adjournment

Cynthia Hoelscher made a motion and Bruce Bowman seconded the motion, to adjourn the meeting. All present were in favor.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:10 am.
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